TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 1st July 2013
Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Councillor Ruth Crompton

Clerk Adele Waddington 

Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Councillor Paul Reyner

Councillor Adrian Foulkes 


Also Present

County Councillor Paul White, PC Nigel Keates, Bill Corless, Jim Westwell, Ann Hartley, Mandy Cunningham, Amanda Meachin
Apologies

Councillor Steven Wilcock, Councillor Seb Wilcock, Councillor Karen Plumb, Councillor Beverley Robinson, Councillor Raymond Clough , PCSO Trish Thompson 
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 10th June were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Reyner, seconded by Cllr  Hartley
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters
The new Community Beat Manager for the area introduced himself to the member of the meeting.  He is PC Nigel Keates.  He describes himself as fairly easy going, and has been a police officer for about 5 years, with the 5 years previous being a PCSO.  He has recently worked in the Duke Bar area of Burnley and advises that he will be out and about and he will be seen often.  Cllr Hodgson advised that there has been a lot of rural crime recently, and PC Keates advised that he is not used to rural work, but will endeavour to find his feet as quickly as he can.  He is very community minded, and straight talking.  He advised that there is to be a 4 day target of rural rime very soon.  Cllr Hartley asked for more feedback from Operation Firecrest.  Adele to be sent PC Keates contact details and forward onto everyone. 

Ann Hartley attended the meeting to report someone driving reckless around the village.
Cllr Foulkes has noticed that there is a van with bald tyres, parked on Rock Lane which appears to belong to the person residing in the goat shed.  CCllr White advised that a notice has been served on this person and he should be eveicted shortly.  He also advised that someone tried to break into a shed on New Row, and the description given fitted this man perfectly.

Adele received the crime figures following the meeting.  There was an increase of 4 crimes year-on-year, and an additional 3 for anti social behaviour.

PC Keates left the meeting at 7.25pm
County Councillor Paul White
Adele asked CCllr White about the grant payments for the plants and troughs.  This is currently with payments and should be sent through very soon.
CCllr White advised that, with reference to the resident on Rock Lane in the goat shed, this was to be discussed again at the next Colne District meeting, and that he had already been served and eviction notice.  He appears to be doing small jobs for people and using the time to see what possessions people have.  If he is made homeless by the eviction, he will be given accommodation by the Council.
Suff Studio’s is still under investigation, and any updates will be sent to Adele

Highways are investigating the dip in the road near to Cemetery House.

CCllr White left the meeting at 7.45pm
Residents Issues

Jim Westwell and Bill Corless attended the meeting following a letter sent in asking for some assistance with repair costs.  The roof of the hut has now been partially repaired and cost £700.  Pendle Borough council have given £300 towards this repair, but on-going repairs seem to be costing the Bowling Club quite a bit at the moment.  They are now struggling financially, and although they do a lot of the work themselves, they do require some help with general maintenance costs.  They currently have 25 members, plus visitors, and they have been advised that Friends of Harambee, and the cubs/scouts want to use the green.  There is a general consensus that the bowling green is only for members, and it was suggested they do some marketing to attract more people.  School have a weekly newsletter, and there are several uniformed groups as well.  Cllr Crompton feels this is an important facility in the village, and some help should be offered.  They have one of the best green’s in the area, and the councillors feel it should be kept for as long as possible.  Cllr Crompton proposed £300 towards the maintenance and publicity costs.  Cllr Hartley thinks this is a good idea, but proposed £400.  Cllr Crompton seconded the £400 proposal.  Put to vote, all in favour.
Mandy Cunningham gave an update on the skate park advising that the consultation didn’t go too bad, although the Chief Executive of Pendle Borough Council doesn’t think it is a good idea.  The Parish council think this is a great idea, and 
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would be beneficial to the young people, but as they do not own the land, there is not much that can be done.  Adele to write to Pendle Council advising that the Parish council think this is a great idea, and that it is supported by the vast majority of the community.

Matters Arising
Colne Advisory Committee

Amanda Meachin attended the meeting to advise about their service.  There are volunteer members of a group attending various meetings to make everyone aware of the service they are offering.  They are mediators for low-level crime and community disputes before things escalate out of control.  It is a restorative approach, with no Council or Police connections.  They do have police contact who take an active role in this panel, and the Colne and rural alreas are piloting the scheme.  The way it works, is if there is a dispute between 2 people, for whatever reason, the person who has been harmed through someone else’s actions can agree to talk through the problems with this process without formal police intervention.  Leaflets were given out with all the information, and details of a case study for people to have a look at.  Both parties need to agree the action and recognise who is at fault for the process to work.  There are regular meetings at Colne Town Hall, and the local press are awareness-raising. 
Colne Area Committee

The planning application by George Bachelor at the field on Keighley Road, although it is recommended that it is approved, no decision was made.  It is to be discussed again at the next meeting.
Allotment Rents
Mr Bennett attended the meeting following the letter of eviction that he had received.  He asked whether the Parish Council would re-consider their decision if he was to pay his rent.  He advised he had not received a reminded, but had his original letter.  Cllr Foulkes advised that a tighter control needs to be kept on the allotments and everyne needs to abide by the rules and regulations.  The payment terms are set out in the letter, and reminders are not sent as a matter of course.  Cllr rompton proposed that the payment was accepted, this was seconded by Cllr Foulkes, all in favour.  Mr Bennett will be paying his rent on time from now on. 
NWIB

Cllr Robinson has done an awful lot of planting and put in an exceptional amount of effort.  She was very grateful for the support she has received.  The Council have been offered some plants from Colne in Bloom, and adele will advise whether these will be needed or not.  Cllr Robinson asked that people ask neighbours and friends to leave up their scarecrows for the judging of NWIB.  Cllr Crompton to speak to Gill to remind her about this.  Cllr Hodgson has managed to stick 2 of the troughs down on the war memorial, but the others need re-doing.  PCSO Thompson is dropping all the plants off with Adele on Wednesday, and Granville is planting them on Thursday.  Cllr Hartley will being compost for the troughs.  The other 4 planters will be secured by then.  
It was suggested that the troughs on the wall near to CNC Support are sponsored.  The cost being £35 for the first year, then £15 for subsequent years.  It would include a plaque with the name and telephone number of the business.  Cllr Crompton, Rock Shop and Colne Glass and Glazing have already agreed to sponsor one each.  Cllr Hogson will sponsor one, as will David Hodgson; Cllr Crompton to ask The Nail Room, Cllr Foulkes to ask The Cotton Tree Inn, LED and Whitwhams Components; Cllr Hodgson to approach Concept Staging.  Everyone to report back at the next meeting and Adele to follow up with the Post Office and Hedgehogg if there are any left.

Grow Trawden have asked whether they can use the Parish Council Insurance.  There were a few questions raised on this.  Adele to look at the police and report back at the next meeting.

Everyone was asked to litter pick around their homes in the run up to the NWIB judging.

Containers need to be watered if there are prolonged bouts of sun. 

Parish Matters

Cllr Hartley advised that, although the trees have been cut back on Dark Lane, they have not been done high enough, as it is still hitting the tractor mirrors.

Cllr Crompton advised that the dog fouling bins have gone from Mire Ridge.  There isn’t one at the end of Mire Ridge or at the top of the lane near to Cemetery House.  Adele to forward these issues to CCllr White.
Planning Applications
13/13/0282P – Erection of a porch to front of 5 New Row, Trawden.  Councillors OK with this as long as it is in-keeping with the property.
13/13/0293P – Change of use of land from agriculture to equestrian use and erect stable block of 4 stables (re-submission) at Rings Farm, Coal Pit lane.  No issues with this application
13/13/0300P- Erection of single storey extension to house at 5 Leyland Close, Trawden.  No issues with this application
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Correspondence

Bank statement received
Colne and District committee meeting agenda received for the meeting taking place on 4th July 

Time sheet received from Granville for March, April and May

Brochure received from J Parker

Finance
Cheque number 1111 for £299.21 was issued to Adele Waddington for pay and expenses for May
Cheque number 1112 for £50 was issued to Grow Trawden for their contribution

Cheque number 1113 for £306.71 was issued to Adele Waddington for pay and expenses for June
Cheque number 1114 for £254.94 was issued to Adele Waddington for reimbursement of the payment for the troughs at the war memorial

Cheque number 1115 for £517.50 was issued to Granville Bentley for pay for March, April and May

Cheque number 1116 for £299.21 was issued to Adele Waddington for pay and expenses for July

Cheque number 1117 for £375 was issued to Ian Salter for Harambee Gardening costs

Cheque number 1118 for £46.09 was issued to Barry Hodgson for reimbursement of resin for the troughs and £30 donation for plants at the bus terminus

Cheque number 1119 for £100 was issued to St Marys Church for upkeep of the clock

Cheque number 1120 for £400 was issued to the Bowling Club as agreed at the meeting

Meeting closed 9.30pm

Next meeting 2nd September 2013, 7pm prompt
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Dates for future meetings
7th October

4th November

2nd December
